Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, June 9, 2015 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor



James Tornatore

Deputy Mayor


Michael Reynolds

            Trustees
Clifford Alexander, Douglas Card, Patricia Flint-Beck

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Rachel Jacobs

Attorney


Frank Como

Guests



See attached sign-in sheet
Regular meeting called to order by Mayor at 7:00 PM.
GUEST:
Resident, Sandy Kasmarcik, wanted to express concerns with 5 Clinton (Ladder Factory). She is concerned about squatters and what is being done to protect the neighbors and residents like herself. Sheriffs Dept. has been involved and did find mattress inside and there have been reports of light on at night. The Village is working forward to try to get this building torn down. Seeking funding wherever possible.
MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from May 14th meeting. Motion by Reynolds, second by Card. Carried.
FINANCIAL REPORT:
Report as of 5/31/15 discussed as presented.
BILLS:
Presented and approved Abstract #07-15 through 10-15 $16,088.93 Motion to accept by Reynolds, second by Beck. Roll call. Alexander, Beck, Card, Reynolds, Tornatore -Yes. 0 – No. Carried.
WORK IN PROGRESS:
5 Clinton St – Need to move forward with ownership before going out to bid for asbestos removal and demolition. New estimates from O’Rourke Inc.; $55k max for asbestos removal and $300k max for demolition. Looking into funding through CFA, in addition to the $100,000 already awarded from SAM funds from Senator Libous.
MB Project – Many roof boards are damaged and need to be replaced. Adding plywood is an additional cost but we are unaware of the shape of boards underneath other sections until shingles are removed. 
Sidewalk Committee – Moving forward with West Side only – received proposal from Delta for ROW and Design work.
Cost reduction initiatives – Meeting next Tuesday 9am
Capital Asset – Trustee Card is working with DPW Supervisor and Clerk on this. Discussion of disposal of stuff, accumulating over the years around the Village barn, to make room for EMS fly car. DPW Supervisor and Trustee Card to go through stuff that was broken and/or no longer any use to the Village. (i.e.: old hydrants, hydro cutters, pipe pullers, water pump, street signs, etc.) Metal items are being taken to Weitsman’s.
Local Law #3-15: Snow Removal – Tabled for now
Equipment Maintenance – DPW working on a maintenance schedule with cost schedule and age of equipment to be updated periodically. 
TP FEMA Project – Rip Rap to be delivered this week – dropping off at Barn due to soggy conditions at Trout Ponds. Only received 2 quotes. Total project cost $14,400.

Upper Rock Street – Had a meeting with the 3 residents. Plan is to shut off water outside Village limits on January 1st 2016. Discussed Town resident options; Village will follow up will residents on a bimonthly basis to see progress.

Hydrant Update – Currently only one non-working hydrant in the Village. There are 2 left to be painted. 

Evaluations – staff still working on them
NEW BUSINESS:
RESOLUTION # 36-15
Appointment to Planning Board (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Card, seconded by Beck. Roll call vote. Alexander, Beck, Card, Reynolds, Tornatore. -Yes. 0 – No. Carried.
RESOLUTION # 37-15
Accepting Grant for Sidewalks and Authorizing Mayor to Sign (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Reynolds, seconded by Alexander. Roll call vote. Alexander, Beck, Card, Reynolds, Tornatore. -Yes. 0 – No. Carried.
RESOLUTION # 38-15
Road Paving – Recommendation and Approval (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Card, seconded by Reynolds. Roll call vote. Alexander, Beck, Card, Reynolds, Tornatore. -Yes. 0 – No. Carried.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:           

 
Code Enforcement – read complaints and permit reports
Public Works – read events report; researching LED lights
Mayor – read water usage report; discussed comptroller’s reports; shared services report has been submitted for Code. Many municipalities are exceeding tax cap
Personnel – none
Planning Board – Meeting June 18th 
R.E.A.P – meeting tomorrow – working on broadband
Board of Appeals – may disband


Parks & Youth – none


Library – Peggy resigned; Patti is now President; book sale August 8th  
Police – none


Attorney – none


Clerk – none 
CORRESPONDENCE:

None
BOARD CONCERNS:

None
COMMENTS:

None
EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Motion to enter executive session, regarding Public Safety, at 8:55 PM by Card, seconded by Beck. Carried. 



Exit executive session at 9:25 PM.

Motion to adjourn at 9:25 PM by Reynolds, seconded by Card. Carried.
Rachel Jacobs
Deputy Clerk Treasurer

